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These minutes are provisional until they have been agreed and then signed by the chairman  
at the next Parish Council meeting. 

Minute No 738  
Extraordinary meeting held on Thursday 6th May 2021 

 
Present: Cllrs A. Harrop (chair), T. Andrews (vice chair), T. Dawe, G. Metherell, N. Perkins, T. Southcott, 
    O. Vanstone, B. Wilkinson, G. Yeo. P van Delft (clerk)  
 Meeting opened 8.19pm 

 
1. Chairman’s welcome 
2. Apologies – Cllr Crocker & Cllr Mott (WDBC)   
3. Members of the public – One member present who asked the council to continue with item 6 pro-

actively.  
4.   Dispensations & declarations of Interest  
5.   Minutes of previous meeting 736 being a true reflection of that meeting was approved and  
        signed by the chair.  
6. Speeding and Safety concerns on the C822 – response to the draft DCC recommendations. The 

chair had written to D.H responding to the draft recommendations. It was resolved to invite the 
new DCC councillor to the next full meeting. Items for review were; extending the proposed 
30mph limit beyond the school, village signage, and V.A.S. Council also to consider how highway 
users could be encouraged to adhere to the new speed limits.  

7. Councillor reports: Cllr Southcott reminded council that the ‘Speedwatch’ was now up and running 
       and that so far over 21 vehicles had been reported. Highways working group (Cllrs Southcott  
       Wilkinson and Yeo) to look into V.A.S. options. Cllr Wilkinson reported that the concrete waste bin 
       at the Ramps was full and in need of emptying, he will address this, also the bench was still in need  
       of repair, Cllr Southcott offered to find a suitable supplier for the replacement wood, quotes to be  
       provided for next meeting.     
8.   Application Ref- 11028/21/FUL – Change of use of fishing lake to allow siting of 4 floating holiday 
                                                                   pods with existing car parking area and toilet unit retained. 
                                                                   Address – Alder Farm, Lewdown, EX20 4PJ 
      Council decision – support – Proposed Cllr Yeo, seconded Cllr Dawe 
9. Meetings post 6th May – return to ‘face to face meetings. It was resolved to approve the draft risk 

assessments & procedures, proposed Cllr Andrews, seconded Cllr Harrop. 
10. Vacancy for Marystow councillor – councillors to make enquiries. 
  
Items for inclusion at a future meeting to include, Commemorative VE Day plaque – cost and 
inscription. Emergency plan, the ramps, snow warden vacancy 
 
Meeting closed 9.30pm 
 

Date & time of next scheduled meeting, 24th May 2021, 7.30pm, Victory Hall, Lewdown.    
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